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From the Presidents’ Pens
Hello April!

Please be a month of 
Rebirth

Regrowth
Renewal

By now you are probably all very happy that we cancelled our March guild meeting. 
Things are changing daily and not to belabour some things already said I hope you 
are self-isolating, doing a lot of handwashing and getting outside in a quiet place and 
just enjoying nature.
There is much to be said for solitude.What a wonderful time spring is with Mother 
Earth renewing herself from winter’s sleep. There is a lot of sewing going on here in 
the morning and outside work in the afternoon sun.We do not know when the quilt 
will resume but will be looking forward to seeing familiar faces once again,in the 
meantime keep your spirits up,call or email friends and family and most of all stay 
healthy. See you all soon.
Happy Easter to those who celebrate that day.  

Elaine Cadell, Ethyle Riawetz,  Co-presidents

www.islandquilters.ca

Next Meeting
April 15 meeting cancelled.  
There is a good possibility that 
there may not be a May meeting.  
Further information as it becomes 
available. 

Next Executive Meeting
will be announced

Newsletter Deadline
April 21 (21st of every month)

See what our Guild and its members are up to. You can submit photos 
of your quilts to our Facebook and Instagram sites. Click on the 
FACEBOOK link below:

https://www.facebook.com/Nanaimo-Quilters-Guild-118598632009213/

Quilt Bee Quilts for Haven
Due to isolation we will of course wait until back to normal, what ever that turns out 
to be.  Haven House is on board as well.
We will hold the bee quilts back until a meeting.  I asked if Haven House has any 
quilts in storage, they are ýne and will call me if they run short.  We have 105 so 
far.
I might ask everyone who is making the most of this event to have a look around the 
fabric stash and if you see anything you can part with to use for the quilt bee, please 
put aside for our committee to use. Stay safe everyone.   

   Your Quilt Bee Committee: Marlene Jones, Heather Cowan, Janet Knecht

Library
As most of us have been “self-quarantined”  these last few weeks, don’t you wish 
you had checked out more library materials in February?  All materials are due back 
at the next Guild meeting in April (?).  If not, then May we hope.  Then in May you 
get to keep the materials until September.   Until whenever the next Guild meeting 
is, everyone stay well and quilt lots.            The Library Team

Satellite Groups
If anyone is interested in being in a satellite group, please 
contact Nadine at nqg.satellite@yahoo.ca 
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These are strange times we are living through and I am sure 
we are all experiencing some bruises of adjustment. Although 
being in the moment is important, looking ahead can also help 
stem the chaos. With that in mind here is the workshop and 
program update.
April Program: Procrastinator’s Showcase
Should we return to normal by April 15 it will be Procrastinator’s 
Showcase time!  We have certainly given lots of time to ýnish 
up these projects.  If we do not have an April meeting, the 
Showcase will be on hold.
March 21 Creating a Modern Quilt  Stacy Day Fee: $40 plus 
$5 pattern fee. This workshop is postponed and we hope 
to offer it once things settle down. Those who signed up 
went to great lengths to get suitable fabric so we will make 
every effort to reschedule. Thanks to Christine Godlonton for 
offering to billet Stacy.
April 18 Spicy Spiral Table Runner CANCELLED
Refund cheques will be issued and forwarded by mail.
We entertained the idea of hosting a UFO on this date but 
since we did not have a March meeting and things are so 
unsettled it is unlikely. 
May 30 Ice Dyeing Fabric Joy Hegglund  Fee: $95  
Workshop is full. Thank you. We are hopeful things will be 
more settled and this workshop will proceed.

Register for next year!
Register for the ýrst two fall workshops by email to 
maryabbott@telus.net
Registration for the remaining 2020-21 workshops will be 
open in September. Workshops will be posted in the June 
newsletter.
Sept 26 2020 Playing with Rulers Fee $50.
Silly Moon Quilt Company will demo rulers and bring a variety 
of rulers for you to play with. They will assist and guide you 
in learning to quilt with a ruler. Participants MUST HAVE the 
correct ruler foot for your machine. You will receive a $10 
credit toward the purchase of rulers at the class.
October 17/18 2020 Pet Portraits Anne Mather Fee: $120 
CLASS IS LIMITED TO 12 STUDENTS. In this 2 day workshop 
you will learn how to make a pattern from a photo and use it 
to make an adorable portrait 
of your favourite pet.  You will 
work from your own black and 
white image to make a “paint 
by number” master pattern 
and then you’ll learn how to 
create the portrait using a raw 
edge fusible appliqué method. 
If you are comfortable using 
small pieces of fabric you will 
love this technique and be 
amazed at the results. 

2020 Guild Program
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Students must bring an enlarged colour photo and a mirror 
image black and white version to the workshop.  Photos must 
be identical in size. Instructions for preparing your photo will 
be included in the supply list.
On the second day, Anne will demonstrate  how to make a 
background to showcase your portrait and how to free motion 
quilt the portrait and other ýnishing details so you will be able 
to complete the assembly and quilting after the class. 

Challenge
The 2020 QUILT Challenge has been suspended until further 
notice.  Val and I will start to collect your entries at our ýrst 
return meeting, and each monthly meeting until November.  
At the December Christmas Party the Challenge entries will 
be hung for voting.  With this pandemic these dates could 
changed. 
The theme this year is Modern Geometric - Google ‘modern 
geometric art’ for ideas. Here are the Rules to Play by:
•  No kit is required.
• Multiple entries are allowed; but only one ribbon per 
participant!
•  Finished perimeter to be less than 100”. For example: a 
circle less than 31½” or a square less than 25” x 25” or a 
rectangle less than 20” x 30”.
•  Colour palette must  be limited to two of the three primary 
colours (Red, Blue or Yellow) and one of the three secondary 
colours (Green, Orange or Purple only). 
•  Background must be black or white – No grey or cream!
•  Must have at least one circle, one square and one triangle 
of recognizable size.
•  Use primary colours on the geometric shapes. (And 
anywhere else you like.)
•  Submit in an opaque bag with your name pinned to the back 
of the quilt and on the bag. 
•  There will be no prizes this year, only 1st, 2nd and 3rd place 
ribbons plus one or two honourable mentions.
We look forward to your entry!         

Judy Peterson, Challenge Chair




